


Welcome to Hopewell!  We are so glad you are here! 

 

 When I read Jesus' words in (Matthew 7:24-25) about the wise man building 

his house on the rock, it makes me stop this morning and think, what am I really 

building my life on? When the down drafts of life hit unexpectedly, betrayal, sick-

ness, loss, temptation, uncertainty, or fear come crashing in, if we are not an-

chored to Jesus, the dust of confusion rises quickly. But if our hope is built on 

Him, the Rock that never shifts, we can not only withstand the storm, but we can 

experience Jesus mastering the storm. Aren't you glad today that because we are 

saved by His marvelous grace, we belong to Jesus and He will allow us to build all 

our hope upon Him. He never changes, and His truth is always the same. What a 

comfort it is to know that we can have a life built on the Rock that will withstand 

any storm that may arise. We won't just Withstand the storm, we will experience 

Him Mastering the storm. When our greatest faith is rooted in Jesus, when His 

Word is the most abundant seed planted in the soil of our mind, then even 

though the winds of life may blow, we are not overcome by it because we know 

the Rock is under our feet and the presence of God in our life gives us His per-

spective in the storm. Life is already hard, but we don't need to make it harder by 

straying from the only true Anchor for our life, and that Anchor is Jesus.   

                                                             Pastor Dennis McCoy 
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UPCOMING EVENTS    

Today: 

• Morning Service and Evening  

 

Wednesday,  October 15th: 

• 6 PM Youth Ministry  

• 7 pm Adult Bible Study 
 

Next Sunday, October 19th: 

• Morning and Evening Service  

CHILDREN’S CHURCH 

 Today: 

Larry J.   Linda J. 

 

Sunday, October 19th: 

Sherry H.  Julie S.   Sheila S. 

NURSERY SCHEDULE  

Today:   

Amanda O.   Jessica W. 

 

 Sunday, October 19th: 

Betty P.   Cathy F. 

 

 Happy Birthday! 
This weeks Birthdays. 

 

Rick Centers 10/08  

Carlin Hensley 10/08 

Donna Gray 10/09 

Jessica Wynn 10/09 

Ryan Blackburn 10/12 

Charlotte Angel 10/13 

Attention All Ladies 

Please bring your Bible and join us beginning 

November 4th at 11:00am for morning with 

JESUS. Our own Charlotte Centers will be 

presenting time of Bible study, and devotion. 

The meeting will be in the fellowship hall. 

Doughnuts and coffee will be provided. 

Attention Hopewell Ladies: 

I would like to invite you to a shopping 

experience in Richmond Ky on           

November 18th. We will be leaving the 

church at 9:00am. This is a time of     

fellowship and shopping for Christmas. 

We will be eating lunch. Bus will be 

provided. Please sign up in the foyer if 

you will be going. 



 

Calendar Of Events & Bulletin 

Did you know that you can view Hopewell’s calendar of events and bulletin in full color on our 

church website and app?  The newest bulletin is available to view by the end of day Friday 

and the calendar is always being updated.  Please view the calendar on the website or 

Hopewell app for current events and updates.  

Please note, if you want something in the Bulletin it must be submitted by Wednesday by  

Noon to be entered in that week’s Bulletin. 

www.jesusishope.net 

"Looking Ahead to 2026: Join Our 

Nursery & Children’s Church Team! 

We are excited about what God has planned 

for our church in 2026 and would love for 

you to be a part of it. We’re looking for car-

ing and passionate volunteers to serve in 

our Nursery and Children’s Church minis-

tries. If you would like to join we have a sign 

up sheet out or see Barbara Hansen! 

 Women’s Prayer Breakfast  

Join us for a special time of prayer, fellowship, and                    

encouragement! 

 Date: October 25th 

 Time: 9:00 AM 

Location: The Center 

Come hungry for both food and faith                                              

we can’t wait to see you there! 

Trunk or Treat – Volunteers       

Needed!  

Join us for a fun and family-friendly 

Trunk or Treat on October 31st in the 

evening! 

We’re looking for volunteers to help dec-

orate trunks, hand out candy, and make 

this a special night for our community. 

If you’d like to take part, please sign up 

or see one of our event coordinators. 

Let’s make this a safe and joyful night for 

all the kids! 

 Bring your creativity, smiles, and plenty 

of candy! 

From the Pastors: 

We want to sincerely thank 

each of you for all the kind 

words, encouragement, cards 

and gifts during Pastor          

Appreciation.  We are truly 

honored to serve the best 

church around! 

Pastor Dennis 

Associate Pastor Shane 



 

WE WANT TO SEE YOU IN OUR  

CHURCH DIRECTORY! 



Barbara Sufridge (mother of Bennie) 

Norma Wilson ( mother of Lelan) 

Jeanette Evans 

Beulah & Ernie Deaton 

Joe Hammonds 

Heidi Youle, Kais Rains 

Bob & Kathy Cosby 

Tanner Elliott (son of Tony/Nancy) 

Sue Goodin 

Joe Rains 

Charlie Watts (dad of Audrey Hammonds) 

Linda Greer 

Darrel Hampton (Brother Raymond) 

Cathy Disney 

 Betty Brimm (Sister of Margie Rose) 

Matt & Coralee Smallwood 

Doron & Sheila Smith 

Bertha & Ray Parker 

Norman Gibbs 

Gladys McCollum (mother of Vera) 

Hellen Hasey 

Lonnie House, Helen Hosey 

James Hammonds (brother of Joe) 

Dan & June Partin 

Nathaniel Bryant (Teresa Jenkins kin) 

       Blake Cain 

           Norma Wilson (Lelan Wilson’s Mother) 

Terry Goodin 

Please update the church office of any changes to these requests 

Prayer Chain Ministry Contact for Prayer Requests 

Sheila Ratliff (606) 657-6594  

 REMINDER: If you cannot immediately reach her, leave a detailed message of your prayer need and the request 

will be sent out as soon as possible. We will try to merge requests into one call per day, unless the request is of 

an immediate, life-threatening or salvation type of urgency. 

 

ON GOING PRAYER REQUEST 

Calling Post / Prayer Chain 
Prayer Chain Update: Now Called “Calling Post” 

We’re updating the name and purpose of our “Prayer Chain” — it will now be known as 
the Calling Post. 

We will continue sending out prayer requests, but we’re also expanding this service to 
include church announcements. You can now choose between two options: 

• Receive both prayer requests and church announcements 
•  

• Receive church announcements only 
•  
Everyone currently on the Prayer Chain will automatically receive both prayer re-
quests and announcements. If you prefer to receive announcements only, please 
contact the church office to update your preferences. 

If you would like to be added to the Calling Post, please email your name and phone 
number to secretary@jesusishope.net or call the church office at 606-523-9424. 

Please note: Only one phone number per family can be added, as spots are limited. 




